Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Follow on request to Foia 7769:
Further to this subject of no shadow FPN's being issued against Leicester City's own works for road purposes because (as stated in your previous email below) they do not inspect their own works.

I cannot understand why this is not being done then. Why they are not monitoring and inspecting their own works including noticing requirements when Leicester City Council have clearly stated in their network management plan that they would be doing so to adhere to Parity?

This is the document in question:  http://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/178150/network-management-plan-2011-2015.pdf 

ANSWER:  
There is no statutory requirement to issue shadow FPN’s. However, the council does have to “notice” our own work activities and our own noticing performance is monitored internally by the highways team, in conjunction with our New Roads and Street Works Act (NRSWA) Co-ordinator, to ensure that any concerns over late noticing are addressed.

Highway works undertaken by the authority are carried out in accordance with the DfT Specification for Highway Works. The highways team operate an ISO 9001 compliant quality management system which ensures quality and workmanship standards are met. Officers and operatives are required to hold relevant NRSWA accreditation under the Act.

We are bringing forward proposals to introduce a Permit Scheme for road works which will encompass the authorities own work activities on the highway.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance 

Leicester City Council
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
